


    
 

A final word from the Chairman…..A final word from the Chairman…..A final word from the Chairman…..A final word from the Chairman…..    
I hope you have enjoyed the first official Destination Viking Association 
newsletter and found it interesting and informative.  During 2014 the 
Destination Viking Association has continued to be recognised as a centre 
of authority within the Viking World with it being asked to recommend 
authoritive speakers on various aspects of the Viking world, including 
events held at the British Museum in London coinciding with its major 
Viking exhibition.  This involved participating in a sold-out panel 
discussion entitled “Who Were the Vikings?” and the Chairman 
participating in another sold-out panel discussion entitled “The Vikings in 
Britain and Ireland: between culture and memory”.  We have continued the 
practice of encouraging networking and the exchange of best-practice 
wherever the Board meetings are held.  Where these meetings are held, the 
Association tries to engage with and discover more about the Viking heritage in that area.  As such, the 
Association continues to endeavour to move the location of meetings around the membership for the promotion 
of the broad understanding of the Viking world.  

There has been another significant increase in new members with 8 new organisations joining the Association 
this year.  The Association currently has 39 members from 15 countries.  

With the limited resources currently available, and pending decisions on funding applications, the Association 
and its members continue to be active in increasing the visibility of the Viking Cultural Route by promoting it at 
a number of key regional events and initiatives.  These include a Destination Viking stand at the York Viking 
Festival, UK and, at the invitation of the Mayor, I gave a talk on the Association and Viking Cultural Route at 
the 54th Romaría Vikinga in Catoira, Spain.  Following the successful Oresund pilot project between Denmark 
and Sweden to promote the Destination Viking concept within the Oresund region linked by the Oresund 
Bridge, the newly established “Viking Games” were improved for 2014 and continued under the banner of the 

Destination Viking brand. The 17th Viking 
congress held in Shetland in 2013 was partly 
sponsored by the Destination Viking 
Association.  Work has continued 
throughout the year on the production of the 
official publication resulting from the 
Congress and this will be Destination Viking 
branded.  This is due for publication in 2015. 
The annual Viking events guide was 
submitted to the Council of Europe early in 
2014 and members were issued with 
protocols for the use of the Destination 
Viking and Council of Europe logos and 
encouraged to ensure that the logos appears 
on all their own relevant materials. 



 

As the Association’s Chairman I attended the Council of Europe’s Cultural Routes Forum in Innsbruck, Austria 
(November 2013), the Summer Seminar in Santiago de Compostela, Spain (June 2014) and the Cultural Routes 
Forum in Baku, Azerbaijan (October 2014).  These meetings are excellent opportunities for networking with 
managers of other Cultural Routes and give the Association an opportunity to contribute to the evolving 
guidelines and rules for Cultural Routes, as well as building up valuable contacts and relationships with other 
Routes. 

The major funding application “Follow the Vikings – Rediscovering the Viking Legacy” was submitted to the 
EU Creative Europe programme in October 2014.    This is a multi-faceted project to promote, celebrate, 
transfer knowledge and skills and facilitate the exchange of tangible and intangible cultural material relating to 
the Viking world.  It will look at the methods of presenting the Viking story and will seek to improve the visitor 
experience at various sites and improve the information available to the public to help them discover where they 
can learn more about the Vikings.  If successful, the project will assist in the fulfilment of the Viking Cultural 
Route Action Plan.  It will support co-operation in research and development; contribute to the enhancement of 
memory, history and European heritage; encourage cultural and educational exchanges for young Europeans 
through the touring event; support cultural and artistic practice; and promote cultural tourism and its 
development. 

I would like to thank you all for your hard work, enthusiasm and cooperation during 2014 and I look forward to 
seeing you this year.  

 

DVA Chairman  

Jimmy Moncrieff 
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If you have a story, information or an event in your part of the Viking World that you would like published 

in the next edition of the Hugin & Munin newsletter please contact:  
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